
February 9,2015

1 Windmill Way

Greenville, South Carolina 29615

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley

Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

My name is Madison Lindley and I currently live in Greenville, South Carolina. As beautiful as
Greenville is, I am concerned about the roads here taking away from such beauty. Not only this, but I am
also concerned about the safety surrounding us while driving on such harsh roads.

For instance,just for a normal dayJ:o school. work as well as practice, I encounter numerous roads---chipping at the edge, many potholes, as well as countless treacherous "patchwork" on places that have
already been tended to. I constantly have to switch lanes and go well below the speed limit in fear of
damaging my tires.

As a South Carolina citizen, as well as someone who is an active voter, my main fret is for the safety of
our fellow citizens. Along with this, I am truly concerned about what steps our government is taking to
prevent accidents and mishaps by fixing the roads and creating a safer environment for our citizens in
general.

Please explain to me exactly what these steps for improvement are and the plan for accomplishing these
goals. What actions are being taken to prevent citizens from injury or moving due such terrible roads?

As an active voter, not only will these concerns effect my decision but I do believe it affects everyone
who plans to participate in the next voting. The next actions taking in the considerations may as well
predict the future for our citizen's safety as well as my decisions in voting.

I will look forward and await your response.

Sincerely yours,

Madison E. Lindley


